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Upcoming Club Activities 

March 28-29, 2015 – Caddo Lake. See below for details.

We are planning a number of activities for next year including:

- LightRoom and Photoshop workshops 
- Dallas Skyline and Hunt Bridge at night
- Rugby (Dallas Harlequins) - new season has already started and ends June
- Hagermann National Wildlife
- CTC Auto Ranch (vintage automobile salvage yard, just north of Denton)
- Fossil Rim/Glen Rose -optional overnight (late November or early December)
- North Texas Irish Festival - March 6-8th at Fair Park
- DFW Auto Show- March 25-29 at Kay Bailey Hutchison Convention Center (formerly, the Dallas Convention
Center)
- Dallas Arboretum April 10 & 11
- Horse Racing thoroughbred season at Lone Star Park
- Dallas Zoo Scavenger Hunt
- Roughriders Baseball
- Plano Balloon Festival September 18 – 20
- Hagerman Wildlife Refuge November 21



Caddo Lake Trip March 28-29

TTTThe PPC is planning an over-night activity to the delightful Caddo Lake on March 28th and March 29th. Individuals may 

spend the night Saturday evening at local hotels. Please e-mail the activity committee at 
activity@planophotographyclub.com if you are interested. We will have a sign-up sheet at the meeting also. There is a 
maximum of 27 people able to attend, so we will take names in order as they come to us. 

TTTThe trip will include boat rides on pontoon and motor boats at dusk on March 28th and dawn on March 29th with the 

company, Johnson Ranch (johnsonranch.net) in Uncertain, Texas. Price is $50 on the evening of March 28th and/or $50 
on the morning of March 29th per person for the boat ride (plus possible tax). A little extra money will be needed for a tip for
the guide. Accommodations will be obtained by attendees on their own. We will be getting together for lunch on Saturday 
for a get-together too.

Christmas Party

OOOOur annual Holiday Party was held Saturday, December 6 in our regular meeting room. Members shared food while the club 

provided meat. After dinner, members shared slideshows of some of their favorite images. Unfortunately, this was our last 
party at this location, as Grace Presbyterian Church will np longer be able to host us because of growing commitments. 
Below are club members who attended.



 

October’s Winning Images – Open

Masters Advanced

Larry Petterborg Yemini Girl 15 1st Don Champlin Spotlight Portrait 15 1st,BoS

Dennis Fritsche Twin Peaks 15 2nd Sam Wilson Flock and Wool 13 2nd

Sharlott Hasty Snow Monkey in the Snow 14 3rd Jim Shannon Fashion 1 11 3rd

Linda Grigsby Sunset over Folegandros, Greece 12 HM Jerry Schlesinger Lisbon sunrise 10 HM

John Lehman Nadia 12 HM Bud Barlow Scarved Woman 10 HM

Intermediate Beginners

Charlie Henkle The Lady of Mateus 14 1st Randy Ratzlaff Simit Man 13 1st

James Edward Golden Gate Bridge 13 2nd Janet Davenport Rambling Brook 11 2nd

Ming Yang Sun Rise At Herbert Lake, Banff 

National Park

13 3rd Brenda 
Armstrong

Autumn in Yosemite 

Valley

11 3rd

James Walsh Hoodoos 12 HM

Randy Ratzlaff Brenda Armstrong
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Competition Topic
January (2015) Photojournalism May Entrances September Softness December No Competition

February Open June Open October Open January (2016) Photojournalism

March Vintage (Print) July Surprise Topic (TBD) November Abstract February Open

April Open August Open



President’s Message: Winter Evenings

WWWWinter presents a number of challenges to the photographer, even here in Texas where it is seldom below 

freezing and there is a minimum of frozen precipitation. The early sunsets, frequent gray skies, and dormant
vegetation all limit the opportunities to be out with your camera and to find something of interest to point it 
at. I find it all too easy to go through January or February without picking up my camera more than once or 
twice.

TTTTo make lemonade out of lemons, though, these long evenings make winter the perfect time to practice 

the Tabletop Photography techniques you learned at one of our workshops.  In fact, you can even borrow 
some of the very equipment we use during our workshop, and work with it for a week or two at your own 
pace, without having to wait in line, or having to yield to another club member after just a few minutes.

JJJJust send an email to Cindy Vaillancourt at table_top@planophotographyclub.com and ask her about 

checking out one of the stations. Spend some time practicing with it, and you may find you’ve produced a prize-winning photo for 
the next club contest!

 - Sam Wilson 
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Photo By
Marilia Clark

James T Stover

About The Club

The club meets at 7 p.m. the fourth Monday of each month (no meeting in December) at Haggard Library in Plano. Visitors are 
welcome! Officers meet at 7 p.m. on the second Monday of each month (except December) at a location to be announced. Open to all 
members.

The club is a member of: Gulf States Camera Club Council (GSCCC) & Photographic Society of America (PSA)
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Plano Photography Club Officers

Title Officer Email Address

President Sam Wilson ppc@planophotographyclub.com

Programs Bud Barlow programs@planophotographyclub.com

Activities Parvin Stiles activity@planophotographyclub.com

Secretary / Membership Robin DeRouen membership @planophotographyclub.com

Treasurer Peter Staxen treasurer@planophotographyclub.com

Contests Jim Walsh contest@planophotographyclub.com

Contest Site Admin Jerry Schlesinger contestsiteadmin@planophotographyclub.com

GSCCC Representative Danette Volkmer gsccc-rep@planophotographyclub.com

PSA Representative Jen Carrick psa-rep@planophotographyclub.com

Historian Cindy Vaillancourt historian@planophotographyclub.com

Light Rental Don Pool lightrental@planophotographyclub.com

Newsletter Editor James Stover newsletter@planophotographyclub.com

Webmaster Jay Goode webmaster@planophotographyclub.com

Exhibits Valerie Johnson exhibits@planophotographyclub.com

Model Shoot Coordinator John Lehman modeling@planophotographyclub.com

Calibration Equip Sherri Kidner calibrate@planophotographyclub.com

Tabletop Equipment Cindy Vaillancourt table_top@planophotographyclub.com

Slideshows Lois Lehman, Ronnie Scaggs, clubphotos@planophotographyclub.com

Training Bud Mallar / Don Champlin training@planophotographyclub.com

Editor


